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Principal’s news  
Year 11/12 SYP Formal  
Congratulations and thank you to our AAS Formal Committee, led by Miss Molly Hunter.  
The committee of staff and students organised an amazing event which saw 130 students 
and staff from Yorketown AS, Central Yorke School, Moonta AS, Minlaton DS and 
Ardrossan AS come together for a fun and glamourous night.  This is one of the events 
which continues to grow each year and strengthens the Secondary Schools Alliance and 

the opportunities we provide for our students.  
There are so many people who contributed to ensure the night was a success including: the awesome 
AAS Formal Committee, AAS parents, students and staff, The Roaming Chef (an absolutely beautiful 
meal), Scott from Mad Panic Promotions (lighting and sound), Finn from CYS (SYP Formal sign) and staff 
and students from the Alliance schools for supporting the event.  Thank you so much to everyone, we 
are so very grateful for your support.  It was certainly a night to remember! 
 
SA & Digital Literacy Hub  
Last Tuesday we hosted the Social Venture Australia (SVA) Hub Day.  The day brought together staff 
from both the SA Hub and the new Digital Literacy Hub.  Schools represented onsite were: AAS, Central 
Yorke School, Minlaton DS, Yorketown AS, Tumby Bay AS, Karcultaby AS,  Ungarra PS and Prospect 
North PS (SA Hub schools), and Salisbury East HS (Digital Literacy Hub), as well as the other Digital 
Literacy Hubs schools participating on-line, including Craigmore HS, Murray Bridge HS,  Sunshine College 
(Vic) and Ingleburn HS (NSW).  The day was facilitated by Nick Johns and Kerren Diamond from SVA.  At 
AAS we are very grateful to be part of both the SA Hub and the Digital Literacy Hub.                                                                                                                                                        
The theme of the day was ‘Using digital technology to build future capabilities’.   I was proud to be asked 
to share our AAS improvement story.  This included our Site Improvement Plan’s focus on developing 
capabilities and our digital technology focus (including showcasing our Lumination Learning Lab).  The 
visitors also enjoyed a tour of our school. A highlight of the day was our year 7/8/9 students sharing 
their perspectives on the ‘729’ program and how they are being provided with the opportunity to 
develop their own capabilities.  Archie, Mark, Lily, Eli and Finn shared their work in the Lumination Lab, 
and Lucas and Seth spoke about their learning using the aquaponics facility.    Kylie Cook shared her 
story about her passion for digital technology, including her current studies through Charlies Darwin 
University- Master of Digital Learning Futures, and how this learning is supporting her work in the digital 
tech space at AAS.                                                                                                                                                   
It was a great day, and we received very positive feedback on the innovative work which is occurring at 
AAS.  Our work with both Hubs will continue across 2024, and I look forward to the continued 
professional learning and networking which this opportunity provides for our site.  
 
Mid-year intake  
Transition has commenced for our Mid-year intake students.  We look forward to Willow, Paige, Lexi 
and Liam vising the Reception class each week, in preparation for them commencing their schooling 
with us in Term 3.  
 
National Volunteers Week  
Last week we celebrated National Volunteers Week, with a morning tea on Wednesday.  We are very 
grateful to everyone who volunteers their time to support our students and school, including our 
Governing Council members, Community Mentors, Story Dogs, classroom volunteers and those who 
help with our grounds work.   
 

Margaret Roads 
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National Reconciliation Week  
This week students are participating in activities to recognise National Reconciliation Week.  We look 
forward to sharing these through the newsletter and our Facebook page.  
 
Representing AAS  
Congratulations to all students who have participated in school sporting carnivals recently. This week 
Year 6 student Silas is at the SAPSASA Boys Football Carnival in Adelaide.  Congratulations Silas!  It is 
great to see students proudly taking up the opportunities to represent our school.  
 
Student Free Day (SFD) 
A reminder that Monday 10th June is the King’s Birthday Public Holiday, and we have a Student Free Day 
on Tuesday 11th June.  On the SFD staff will be undertaking professional learning focussed on Site 
Improvement priorities, including Literacy, Numeracy and Digital Technologies.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Margaret  
 

 
Deputy Principal 
 Happy National Reconciliation Week! It was great seeing classes across the school 
commence engaging activities Monday, which will continue across this week, recognising 
this year’s theme Now More Than Ever. 
 
I would also like to warmly welcome our mid-year kindy students who commenced their 

half day transition visits last week. It has been great to see them on site, working with their Reception 
buddies to familiarise with the routines of school ready for their fulltime commencement in Term 3. 
 
Over the last two weeks students from Year 4 to Year 12 have participated in the Wellbeing Engagement 
Collection. The survey asks students’ to anonymously provide their views on wellbeing and engagement 
at school and provides staff information to support improving and maintaining students’ health, 
happiness, wellbeing and relationships. As a staff we look forward to analysing this data to see where 
we can work further to support all of our learners at AAS.  
 
Last week students from R-6 were fortunate enough to attend the 
Backflips Against Bullying performance. Students were entertained and 
engaged by the acrobats in the one-hour performance that educated 
about empowering the bystander, exit strategies and resilience.  
 
We also enjoyed National Simultaneous Storytime in Week 4, where 
Ardrossan and Districts Community Kindergarten students joined our 
R-6 classes for the shared reading of Bowerbird Blues by Aura Parker. 
Students then enjoyed engaging in activities related to the book.  
 
Kind regards,  
 
Amy East.  

Amy East 
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  7-12 Leader 

 Week 5 of Term 2 marks the halfway point of Year 12 in terms of content learning as Term 4 
is generally finishing off assignments and exams. I encourage all Year 12’s (and other 
students as well) to step back and take stock of where they are and what they need to 
achieve over the next 10 – 12 weeks. For the majority of our Year 12 subjects, external 
assessment pieces will either have begun or will be started early next term. These are 

important pieces of assessment and are worth 30% of the final grade. Speak to your teacher about this 
task to make sure you are aware of its requirements and submission dates. Subjects with exams as their 
external assessment will have the exam in Week 4 or 5 of Term 4, however it is a good idea to be 
constantly revising for these assessments. 

The Senior School Formal was held on 
Friday night of Week 3. This was a 
fantastic night and a huge thankyou goes 
to Molly Hunter, Kylie Cook and their 
formal committee team of students and 
other teachers for their wonderful efforts 
and attention to detail to make the night 
such a success. It was great to see all 
schools coming together for such an event 
and helping to provide such experiences 
for our students. 
 
 

The Year 10 and 11 students had the opportunity to attend a Careers and Employment Expo at Kadina 
organised by UniHub. This was an opportunity for students to discuss employment and study options 
with local employers as well as some from Adelaide. Students were able to identify employers on the 
Yorke Peninsula and gain insight to the jobs available in our region. 

 

 

 

 

 

Recently in sport we have had the Year 7/8 Basketball, The Open 
Basketball, SAPSASA netball trials and the Open netball trials. 
Well done to Molly and Isabelle who travelled to Minlaton to 
play in the SAPSASA SYP Carnival. Combining with Warooka 
Primary School on the day the girls played 8 games and had a 
fantastic time. Thanks to Tessa for ‘volunteering’ to umpire on 
the day. In the Open girl’s trials, Nicole and Isabelle have been 
selected to play for the Open Girls Zone team. Well done. 

Jason Clifford 
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The 7/8 basketballers also travelled to Minlaton to play 
in the YP Zone carnival. The boy’s team, Ethan, Travis, 
Finn, Eli, Cohen and Matthew, had a difficult day out, 
managing a draw against Minlaton and finishing up 6th 
overall. Thanks to Moonta who accepted Katee for the 
day in their team. They finished 3rd in their pool and 5th 
overall.  

The Open basketballers also played at Minlaton last 
Wednesday. Our boys Josh, Jackson and Jakson joined 
with Yorketown and had a great day out winning the 
Open boys competition. The girls, Serenity, Isabelle and 
Nicole, joined with MLS students and also managed to 
win the girls competition. Well done Mr Miegel on 
coaching for the day and congratulations to Josh and 
Isabelle who were selected to play for the YP Zone team.   

Well done to Silas who competed in the SAPSASA 
Football competition this week. We hope you had a 
fantastic and successful week. Jason Clifford. 
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Week 3, Term 2 Merit Cards 
 

Reception/Year 1   
Layla Hollitt - for demonstrating great organisation and enthusiasm toward all areas of 
learning. 
Charlie Lynch - for demonstrating great participation and engagement in our InitiaLit 
learning.  
  
 
Year 1/2 
Cooper Robinson - for showing an increased level of enthusiasm and participation in all learning areas. 
Spenser Clark - for demonstrating increased participation and confidence in whole class discussions. 
 
 
Year 3/4 
Braxton Glover - for having a focused approach towards all areas of learning, and working hard to 
achieve his goals. 
Levi Treloar - for being a good team member throughout many activities on camp.  
  
  
Year 5/6 
Benji Williams - for working as part of a team with others to solve problems and follow procedures to be 
successful during the Arbury Park camp. 
Kallum McQueen - for showing curiosity for all new learning on camp, working with a team to build a 
campfire and cook damper.  
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Highlights   
National Volunteers 
Week 
AAS celebrated National Volunteer’s 
Week with a morning Tea for our 
valued volunteers. We are very 
appreciative of all our volunteers 
here at AAS. Thank you to Jasmine 
Stone for donating the delicious 
cookies. 
                                            

 

 
 
 
SYP Formal 
AAS hosted the SYP Formal which was held Friday 17th May at the 
Ardrossan Town Hall. Thank you to our AAS Formal committee for 
their work and organisation of this wonderful event.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Backflips against Bullying 
Last week we welcomed Backflips Against 
Bullying from Action Education to engage 
with our students in Reception to Year 6 
about the impact of bullying. The 
interactive performers use an evidence-
based approach to cover topics such as 
empathy, practical resilience tools, self-
reflection and interactive excursion.  
It was a fun and energetic way for them 
to make a real connection with our 
students and demonstrate practical ways 
to tackle bullying. 

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Factioneducationaustralia%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZVGxHwFbr-v5QdkFBxzMm2i1SpUImSoui_sMceFCV-PphjfoLG-bikx_gUJGKPT-nPWESP1bjo7xHEtZjvi-MFEnF5VyutvB46qm8pq3AheSQHbhFm0qHMrLaNG2cIQs8uaZzwhHvWi6kjgDTnDg4Q-vGXWvP6pHk15O47Fbiro_iqY60r9eOhKac9n17lI3LLrES6Us-xo6pT5dXm9kNMw%26__tn__%3D-%255dK-R&data=05%7C02%7CAndrea.Kuhndt588%40schools.sa.edu.au%7C7d4fe3f5131a4acc7c6708dc7ed47646%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638524698176049014%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=wvqnX%2BEymifUyvZmgO9fm%2Bve7vdSSlIsuxrocY2iztM%3D&reserved=0
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Mother’s Day morning Tea   

Our R-2 students held a special morning tea and activities celebration on Friday 10th May  

Thank you to our Food & Hospitality students for providing the delicious morning tea  
 

 
   

Walk Safely to School 
Day 
AAS students participated in the 
National Walk Safely to School 
Day on Friday 10th May.  
   

   
 
 
Year 3/4 news 
In our Big Ideas in Number - Trusting the Count lesson, we practiced our Rainbow Facts (making 10).  
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SLG  News 

Congratulations to Silas Carty who was inducted as the 
AAS Junior School Captain at our recent Assembly.  
Silas is looking forward to his role in the Student 
Leadership Group. 
 
Our School Captains were invited to attend Parliament 
House on Tuesday 14th May. 
While at Parliament House, students received a short 
tour, observed the House of Assembly general business, 
had a light lunch and Q&A with Fraser Ellis MP - Member 
for Narungga, observed Question Time in the House of 
Assembly and Question Time in the Legislative Chamber. 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
National Simultaneous Storytime 

National Simultaneous Storytime  
Last Wednesday was National Simultaneous Story time. Students Australia wide listened to this year’s 
selected picture book, Bowerbird Blues by Aura Parker. Bowerbird Blues is a moving story of longing and 
connection, that unfolds as the bowerbird’s search for blue things sends him soaring across the sea, sky 
and city. 
  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FFraserEllisNarungga%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZXXnAbsfbbR2axEyZc-90ybWAPXGEW2CkwucqHzAIZtgmAwZ5aEhivphf_T3bmdJJXykhugscZxtWPYfpl-xOkvFnYwXd13vVvmogfV5FJV1fpzBgurzqOAfZCB_OpVGJ8yzump6F6e9IumEsSj0AdqkplTj0b9Sj8P0QOXCDbV_kQWulFp17q4d5ZXfJJ9SxR-M2dvaCx_3yzAv32zOiuy%26__tn__%3D-%255dK-R&data=05%7C02%7CAndrea.Kuhndt588%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd76909ba58854aaf530f08dc789546b1%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638517829726825013%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fmDE7VsSNWbCxPV55%2BnfnnMJPlFS43ai1GzwqQIjVvI%3D&reserved=0
https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2FFraserEllisNarungga%3F__cft__%255b0%255d%3DAZXXnAbsfbbR2axEyZc-90ybWAPXGEW2CkwucqHzAIZtgmAwZ5aEhivphf_T3bmdJJXykhugscZxtWPYfpl-xOkvFnYwXd13vVvmogfV5FJV1fpzBgurzqOAfZCB_OpVGJ8yzump6F6e9IumEsSj0AdqkplTj0b9Sj8P0QOXCDbV_kQWulFp17q4d5ZXfJJ9SxR-M2dvaCx_3yzAv32zOiuy%26__tn__%3D-%255dK-R&data=05%7C02%7CAndrea.Kuhndt588%40schools.sa.edu.au%7Cd76909ba58854aaf530f08dc789546b1%7C73bbf4e906884946aea9bd0bb40ecf07%7C0%7C0%7C638517829726825013%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fmDE7VsSNWbCxPV55%2BnfnnMJPlFS43ai1GzwqQIjVvI%3D&reserved=0
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3-6 Arbury Park Camp 
Comments from the Year 3/4 class: 
Angel - I liked setting up the dorms because it was fun to make it nice and 
cosy. 
 
Evie - I liked campfire cooking because we got to make damper and it was 
really fun. 
 
Levi Y - I enjoyed the water-life activity because we got to scoop in the 
water and catch little creatures. 
Levi T - I enjoyed watching the little animals through the microscope. 
 
Hunter - I liked catching all the yabbies in the pond. 
 
Noah - I liked the "Web of Life" game because we had to run and hide in 
the bushes. 
 
Ianna - I enjoyed playing the "Web of Life" game because it was really fun 
and I got to take other people’s health cards. 
 
Ava - I liked when Trent told us the Aboriginal dream-time stories around 
the campfire. 

 

 
 
Year 5/6 news 

Procedural writing - How to make a HOT CHOCOLATE. The best part was the last step!  
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Community News  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2024 Calendar Dates 

May 27th National Reconciliation Week 

May 27th – 29th  SAPSASA Football 

June 3rd Make bullying history 
presentation @ CYS (7-10) 

June 4th  7/8/9 Football at Maitland 

June 5th    Wipe out Waste (R-6) @ CYS 

June 5th Year 9 STEM for girls 

June 5th Year 10 immunisations 

June 7th Story Dogs Fundraiser 

June 7th Whole School Assembly 
hosted by Year 9/10 

June 10th King’s birthday public holiday 

June 11th   Student Free Day 
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